
 

Headteacher’s Notes 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome back to the final half term of the academic year. I hope you all had a relaxing, refreshing break and coming 
back to school hasn’t been too much of a shock to the system. 
 
On Thursday afternoon, our Year 3 pupils attended their very first swimming lesson at Queen’s Park. For some, it was 
their first time in the water and understandably, there were a few nerves. Others jumped in with confidence, eager to 
get swimming. However, regardless of their starting point, every child made personal progress during the session. Mr 
Lownsbrough was incredibly proud of each and every one of them for showing courage, overcoming initial fears, and 
taking their first steps on the journey to learning this vital life skill. 
 
This week, we had the pleasure of welcoming our new Nursery and Reception families into school to visit our EYFS 
provision and to meet the staff. It was lovely to meet our new Little Robins and share with them a little glimpse of our 
Early Years offer. It was wonderful to see lots of smiles and excitement as they bravely explored their new environment. 
Unfortunately, due to what we believe to be a postal error, some Reception families did not receive the invitation in 
time to make arrangements to visit. Please do not worry - everything shared on the evening will be repeated at 9:15am 
on 4th July, just before our stay and play session which begins at 9:30. We can't wait to see you then! 
 
Today, Kirsty, a detective from Merseyside Police’s Cyber Crime Unit came to school to help our children and parents 
understand more about on-line safety. Kirsty discussed children’s use of social media and how to stay safe online. She 
spoke to the children about the permanence of online interactions and the risks of having ‘strangers’ as friends. The 
session was well received and the children asked some insightful questions. For those parents who were unable to 
attend, I have emailed Kirsty’s PowerPoint slide. Please could I take this opportunity to remind parents and carers 
about the age restrictions on social media platforms and the need to carefully monitor children’s online engagement. 
Phones should be vigilantly checked and any concerns reported – it’s such a dangerous place for children to venture 
into and if they are doing this then please supervise this diligently. Please also ensure that your child knows what to do 
should they feel worried or scared by online content. 
 
Before I sign off, could I please make yet another plea regarding our school carpark. I know I sound like a stuck record, 
but we are so lucky to be able to offer parking for parents and carers as many schools do not have this facility. Our 
priority must always be safety of the children whether they are travelling in a vehicle or walking alongside the carpark 
as ‘pedestrians’. I acknowledge that mornings can be stressful, but this does not excuse abusive, aggressive and 
dangerous conduct by adults using the carpark. It puts the children at risk and sets a terrible example to children.  
Please can we be patient and courteous with one another to ensure everyone has a safe, positive start to the day.  
Please report any unacceptable conduct to the school office and I will follow this up. Thank you! 
 
Have a restful weekend. Take time to catch up on the positives of the week and set new goals for Monday.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
Mrs Tomkow

6th June 2025  



 

 
            

 

Attendance 
This week’s class attendance is: 
Reception – 97.2% 
Year 1 – 89.3% 
Year 2 – 92.9% 
Year 3 – 84.7% 
Year 4 – 95.3% 
Year 5 – 95% 
Year 6 – 96.2% 
 
 
 

    Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners 
This week’s certificates were for: 
 

‘Understand that everyone is unique and special’  
 

The winners are: 
Nursery – River H 
Reception – Mollie S 
Year 1 – Amelie J  
Year 2 – Charlie T  
Year 3 – Benjamin B  
Year 4 – Zachary M 
Year 5 – Bella S 
Year 6 – Logan L  
 

Well done for making our school a better place! 
 
 
        

                    Timetable Rockstars/Numbots 
 

  This week’s stars are: 
 

 
 

 

 

    

 

         Class Dojos  
          This week’s winners are: 

 

       WINGS Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 
         

 
                           Spelling Shed Award 

     This week’s stars are: 

 

 

 

 
 

 

   Happy Lunchtime Award 
 This week’s winners are: 

 

 

 

 

 

Suggestion Box 
If there’s anything you’d like us to know, or you have 
any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know 
in the box below. 

 
 

Reception  Ellie S 
Year 1 Emmie W 
Year 2 Kaitlyn B  
Year 3 Edna B  
Year 4 Wilson A 
Year 5 Lily-Mae G  
Year 6 David A 

Nursery  Amaya F  
Reception Rosa C 
Year 1 Yaman T  
Year 2 Oscar R 
Year 3 Chanudi A 
Year 4 Isaac C 
Year 5 William Y  
Year 6 Leighton B  

Nursery Evelyn P  
Reception Joshua O  
Year 1 River G 
Year 2 George P  
Year 3 Noah G  
Year 4 Alec M  
Year 5 Bluebelle W 
Year 6 Freya W 

Year 1 Robin H  
Year 2 Bobby Mc 
Year 3 Oliver G  
Year 4 Joshua G  
Year 5 Nathaniel N 
Year 6 Bethany W 

Isla F  Cameron S 
Regan C Logan S 
Isaac C Peyton Q 
Lucia J   

 

This week’s 100% Attendance Hero is: 
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